CONSERVATION COMMISSION
MINUTES
December 5th 2017 at 7:00pm
Houghton Building, 667 Main Street

PUBLIC HEARINGS AND APPOINTMENTS
REQUEST FOR A DETERMINATION OF APPLICABILITY (RDA); NOTICE OF INTENT (NOI), ABBREVIATED NOTICE OF RESOURCE AREA DELINEATION (ANRAD), ORDER OF CONDITIONS (OOC)

7:00pm The Chair opened the Public meeting followed by a role call: Brian Berube, Jeff Bryan, Emily Winner, David Calcagni and Rebecca Longvall (Conservation Agent).
Chair Brian opened the public hearing regarding the proposed land donation of 29.06 acres from Deborah Bonazzoli for the property located 2.D-20 adjacent to Century Mill Estates open space and buffers Danforth Brook. The commission discussed their recent site visit throughout the property. Martha Remington inquired about a suggested historical name for the property. Chair Brian made a motion to recommend that the Board of Selectmen accept the donation of 29.06 acres of land located 2.D-20 contingent upon receiving a clean title report. Jeff B seconded, all unanimously approve.
Chair Brian opens the public hearing for the Notice of Intent for a proposed roadway and drainage associated with the Keyes Subdivision located at 258 Hudson Rd. Brandon Ducharme was present to represent the applicant. Abutters Melvin and Diane Gorham were present. The open space to be portrayed to the town is about 50% of the total parcel acreage in the amount of about 27 acres and the required under the zoning bylaw is 33%. The commission inquired about the grades, drainage, and proximity to resource areas. The Commission requests that the conservation office receive copies of the inspection of any fill being brought in and inspected by Fred Hamwey. Martha Remington inquired about fencing around drainage basins. The proposed basins are infiltration basins and therefore should never have significant standing water in them. The commission clarified that an Order of Resource Area Delineation was previously issued by the Commission. Along with expressing concerns regarding the proposed erosion control. The commission requested a site visit as well. Chair Brian makes a motion to continue a public hearing for 258 Hudson Road to December 19th at a time to be determined. David Seconded, all unanimously approve.
Al Futterman from the Nashua River Watershed Association provided a presentation to the commission about the Wild and Scenic Inventory Stewardship Plan. Chair Brian asks about responsibility or liability implications. Al expressed there are none and the projects are recommended items. The Action Plan is the recommended items which was distributed to the commission. Martha Remington spoke up to express that it is a great project from a historical standpoint. 
Chair Brian moves to approve minutes. Emily seconded, all unanimously approve.
The commission discusses the edits made to the Dogs on Conservation Land Rules and Regulations. David reached out to a few other professionals in the field and expressed their responses. 
Chair Brian moved to close the Dec 5th meeting. Jeff seconded, all unanimously approve.
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